November 6, 2018

Mr. Phillip Griffitts P.O. Box 27638 Panama City Beach, FL 32411

Dear Griff:

On behalf of the Bay Point Community Association Board of Directors and the entire membership of Bay Point, I wanted to extend my gratitude to you for providing assistance in clearing our community of the massive amounts of debris left behind by Hurricane Michael. I'm not sure how we might have survived, materially and financially, had your insight and leadership with the County Commission not been available to us.

We have a long way to go in getting Bay Point back to its premier position in the panhandle, but thanks to this excellent beginning, we are well on our way. We are grateful for your help and please don't hesitate to reach out to me if I can be of any assistance to you.

Sincerely,

Ed Helms, President

Bay Point Community Association